HORLEY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Horley Town Meeting held at the Edmonds Community Hall, Albert Rooms, Albert Road, Horley on Friday 27 April 2012

PRESENT

In the Chair:
Cllr S Marshall, Chairman & Town Mayor 

Town Councillors
Cllrs C Austin, J Baird, J Chapman, M George, 

M Goldsmith, Samantha Marshall, V Marshall, 

R Olliver, D Powell, T Schofield, R Sherwin and 

J Spratt
Borough Councillors: 
Cllr G Knight
Town Clerk 
Alan Jones




Deputy Clerk
Carol Fenton

Finance Officer
Sue Dalley
Parks Warden
Roy Martin
Inspector Richard Haycock, Neighbourhood Policing Commander
Plus 36 members of the public.
The Chairman welcomed everybody to the meeting.
Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence were received from Town Cllrs R Bethell, M Robinson and 
F Stimpson and County Councillor D Ross-Tomlin.  Apologies were also received from Jenna Babacci, Grainne Casey, D Gosling, Bernard Kendall, Richard Moore, Jim Ross-Tomlin, Wendy Varcoe, Jean Wodhams and PC Ian Yeo
(Cllrs K Hagerty and M Miller were absent.)
Minutes of Meeting held on 25 March 2011
The Minutes of the Horley Town Meeting held on 25 March 2011 were presented for confirmation by those present and signature by the Chairman of the Council.

Smith's Charity

The unaudited accounts of Smith's Charity, for the year ending 29 February 2012 were presented by Dr Jim Williamson, one of the Charity Trustees, and received by those present. (A copy is appended to the signed copy of these minutes.)
Horley in Spring 2012

A Presentation was made to Horley Infant School, winner of the Community Section of Horley in Spring.

Town Award Presentations

Town Awards were presented to Alison Brice and Veronica Ballard.  (Copies of the citations are appended to the signed copy of the minutes.)

Presentations to Members of Staff
A presentation was made to Sue Dalley on the occasion of her retirement and to Roy Martin on the occasion of his 90th birthday.
Horley Churchyards

A report was given by Ann Golding, Parish Office Manager.  She explained that Rev Steve Davie had now moved away and the Chairman of the Churchyards Committee had given notice that he intended to resign from the post.  Ms Golding went on to explain that it was planned to have a site meeting with representatives of the Gatwick Greenspace Partnership and Town Councillors to consider how the grounds maintenance specification in the Churchyards might be reduced (e g less frequent mowing) to bring down costs.  She added that the current grounds maintenance contractor was performing very well and there had been no complaints.  Ms Golding concluded by confirming that a meeting of the Churchyards Committee would be called soon.
Horley Edmonds Community Fund

A report was presented by the Clerk. 
Annual Report 2011 – 2012 

The Annual Report was received by those present.

Report of the Chairman of the Council - Councillor Simon Marshall
Cllr Marshall presented his report, a copy of which is appended to the signed copy of these minutes.  He told those present that this would be his last meeting as Chairman of the Council.  He added that he had been delighted, earlier in the day to have presented cheques for £1,000 to each of his Mayoral Charities (Brambles Respite Care Centre and St Catherine’s Hospice), making a total of over £5,000 presented to each of his charities during his five year term of office.
Report of the Chairman of the Leisure & Amenities Committee -

Councillor Jack Chapman
Cllr Chapman presented his report, a copy of which is appended to the signed copy of these minutes.

Report of the Chairman of the Planning & Development Committee -               Councillor Mike George
Cllr George presented his report, a copy of which is appended to the signed copy of these minutes.

Report of the Chairman of the Finance & General Purposes Committee - 

Councillor Richard Olliver  

Cllr Olliver presented his report, a copy of which is appended to the signed copy of these minutes.

Resolutions

It was noted that no resolutions had been submitted.

Presentation by Inspector Richard Haycock,

Neighbourhood Policing Commander
Inspector Haycock explained that the Police Authorities were to be abolished and replaced by elected Police and Crime Commissioners, who would be scrutinised by the Police and Crime Panel, comprising elected members and two members of the public.  He added that this would be huge change.
Cllr Haycock went on to speak about Local Policing Priorities, whereby members of the public were being encouraged to raise matters of importance with their local Neighbourhood Police Team, issues such as under-age drinking and driving without insurance.  He explained that, very often, a small number of people were responsible for large amounts of disruption and if the Police were made aware of situations then they could act quickly to resolve matters.  He said that the Neighbourhood Team in Horley had particularly good local knowledge.

Cllr Haycock told those present that he believed that the planned closure of some Police Stations would have no impact on service delivery.  The volume of calls received from members of the public in the Reigate & Banstead area far exceeded those received from surrounding areas.  Several people present praised the quick response from the Police, following telephone calls about issues such as vandalism.  

The Chairman of the Council thanked Inspector Haycock for his presentation.  He said that he was proud to see the Horley Neighbourhood Panel meetings well attended and would encourage more people to come along.  He reminded everyone that Town Councillors held regular Liaison Meetings with the local Police and would be happy to discuss any issues raised by members of the public. 
The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 9.00 pm.  
Date of Next Meeting – 26 April 2013
Signed:





Dated: 
